
Building Code Amendments – Permit Applications and Inspections to 
Continue 

On May 11, 2020, the Province made amendments to Ontario’s Building Code under O. 
Reg. 209/20. As a result, municipal building officials must continue to review permit 
applications and conduct inspections for all construction projects. All time periods set out 
in the Building Code remain in effect, regardless of whether a municipal office is closed 
because of the COVID-19 outbreak. Conditional permits can be issued for non-essential 
construction projects during the outbreak. The amendment remains in effect until 
municipal building department offices are opened to the public for in-person services. 
 
For additional information please contact the Town of Deep River Chief Building Official 
at (613) 584-2000, extension 106, or via email at rlabre@deepriver.ca.  
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